
CESD MINUTES

May 6, 2008

PRESENT:   Nadine Jenkins, Bill Coppola, Judy Murray, Katherine Miller, Larry Rideaux, Bennie Lambert, Cher Brock, Johanna Boley, Earl Campa, Linda Luehrs-Wolfe, Martha Oburn, Bonnie Longnion, Jean Grove, Susanne Thaler, Penny Westerfeld, Julie Leidig, Jade Borne, Linda Head, Gary Clark
ABSENT:  Robin Garrett, Deana Sheppard, Glen Wood
1.  Perkins Report (Bonnie Longnion) – The fiscal year 2009 Perkins basic grant allocations have been decreased from 40% to 30%.  They are evaluating non-traditional programs, such as men in nursing and women in welding.  High growth, high wage, or high skill positions are the focus of the Perkins grant funds, and the college system needs to be selective in what we fund, and we must show improvement in the areas we choose to fund with Perkins money.  The system office takes 20% of the gross from the indirect Perkins funds to cover administration.  All faculty positions funded by Perkins must have their professional development tracked, in and out of the system.  CESD agreed to combine the five part-time Perkins college staff into one FT Perkins person at the system office, to work on data and retention issues for the entire system.  
2. Institutional Review Board (Bonnie Longnion) – The IRB has been approved by EC, but we need to identify the members of the IRB for training, so they can obtain online certification.  Lone Star students need to serve on the IRB as well, but we can wait until the fall semester to identify these students.  
3. Standard Registration Hours (Nadine Jenkins) – The Student Services Council (SSC) approved a recommendation for the fall and spring semesters that the registration hours be standard across the entire system.  SSC would like to amend this recommendation to include summer registration hours, effective June 1, 2008 through the second full week of August.  Note:  Registration hours are not the same as staff hours, which will be used for training, paperwork, and other required duties.  These hours are for admissions, registration, advising, and the financial aid offices.   The proposal would be effective June 1, 2008, if approved by EC.  CESD supported the proposal and will forward the SSC’s recommendation to EC for consideration.  
4. Six Drop Rule (Nadine Jenkins) - Implementation of the 6 drop rule has been postponed until after the R18 implementation.  There is still a little programming to be completed which has been delayed for R18.  
5. R18 – A status update was distributed in the CESD folders by Marion Burkhart (ext. 6579).  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Marion.
6. Purge Registration Dates (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – CESD approved a suggestion to distribute a general communication piece to all students in December 2008 stating that tuition is due by Monday, Jan. 5, 2009 at 7 PM.
7. Withdrawal and Reinstatement (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – Approximately 15% of students on payment plans are dropped for non-payment and about 50% of those students are reinstated after being dropped.  The VPADs want the non-payment drops to continue, as a financial consideration.  The VPIs support not dropping students for non-payment, as an instructional issue.   CESD supports not dropping students for lack of payment.  CESD recommended this issue be presented to Steve Head and Cindy Gilliam for their consideration and then ask them to present the issue to EC for their input.  
8. Placement testing (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – There is conflicting information in the catalog and current practice in administering the placement tests.   Dual credit students (pg 22 in 07-08 catalog) test in areas that are applicable to their courses.  CESD decided that students need to test in all three areas prior to enrolling in college level courses.  Linda will communicate this with Susan Rush to forward this to the advisors.  The 08-09 catalog addenda will be written to reflect this decision.
9. Transfer of Credit (Larry Rideaux) – We need clarification about course transfer requirementsfrom other institutions since there is conflicting information in the catalog.  CESD discussed removing “B” (GPA requirements) from page 71 of the 07-08 catalog.  This issue will be taken to the Deans’ council by Gary Clark and then forwarded to the CESD for review and consideration.  The SSC will also discuss.
10. CE Council update (Linda Head) –Linda Head has been designated as the interim chair of the CE Council.  The CE Council is evaluating different models and best practices for online CE registration to forward to Shah Ardalan.  The CE Council is also updating some of the forms, certificates, and transcript forms with the new LSCS logos. The combined CE schedule is on target for production of the Spring 2009 semester.  The youth and ALL will still have separate schedules.  Steve Lestarjette plans to distribute about 700,000 CE schedules through the mail, and each college will have a separate number of CE schedules delivered to each campus.   

11. Workforce Council (Susanne Thaler) – Ricardo Solis is the new workforce  associate vice chancellor.

12. Deans’ Council update (Gary Clark) – The Deans’ Council question to CESD is:  Are some instructors allowed 100% DL load simply through “slipping through the cracks?”  How is the 50% of workload restriction enforced with DL courses? This agenda item will go to the VP Council for discussion.
13. UC update (Penny Westerfeld) – LSC-UC celebrated the tenth anniversary on April 17, 2008.  Penny distributed the agenda/flyer about the event.  LSC-UC is preparing the annual letter that is distributed to the LSCS graduates to encourage them to continue their education at UC.
14. Early Retirement (Jean Grove) – The early retirement announcement will be officially announced after the bond election.  A letter is planned to be mailed on June 4, 2008, to eligible employees who satisfy the rule of 80 with the LSCS.  The only people who can receive early retirement benefits are people who satisfy the rule of 80.   
Next Meeting:  Tuesday, June 3, 2008 from 9 am – 11 am


